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To: ​Dr. Mike Riggle 

Board of Education 
 
From: ​Kim Ptak 
  
Date: ​Monday, May 8, 2017  
 
Re: ​Approval of Settlement Agreement and Mutual Release  
 
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Board of Education approve the attached Settlement Agreement and Mutual 
Release as it relates to the lawsuit initiated by Hartford Fire Insurance Company (Hartford) against Henry 
Brothers Construction Management Services, LLC (Henry Brothers) and ARCON Associates, Inc. 
(Arcon).  
 
District 225 was not a party in the lawsuit and the Settlement Agreement and Mutual Release does not 
have any financial impact to the District.  
 
Background 
All District construction projects require bidders to submit a Bid Bond in the amount of 10% of their bid at 
the time the bid is submitted and a Performance Bond for the full amount of the bid once the contract is 
awarded.  
 
A Bid Bond provides a guarantee that the winning bidder will undertake the contract under the terms at 
which they bid.  Should the low bidder withdraw its contract, the Bid Bond can be exercised by the District 
to ideally bridge the gap between the low bidder and the second lowest bidder.  
 
A Performance Bond ​is a surety ​bond ​ issued by an insurance company or a bank to guarantee 
satisfactory completion of a project by a contractor.  Should the contractor not complete its contractual 
duties, the Performance Bond can be exercised by the District and the insurance company who issued 
the bond is responsible for hiring a qualified contractor to complete the work in compliance with the bid 
specifications.  
 
As part of the 2007 referendum work at Glenbrook South High School, a contract for electrical work was 
awarded to Grace Electric (Grace) in the amount of $1,120,000.  By August of 2007, it was apparent 
Grace would not be able to successfully complete the job due to both financial and performance issues. 
As such the District exercised Grace’s performance bond which was with Hartford Fire Insurance Group 
(Hartford) and signed a Takeover Agreement with Hartford acknowledging Hartford would take 
responsibility to remedy and complete the work specified under Grace’s contract.  As such, Hartford hired 
a new electrical contractor, Divane Brothers, to complete the work in accordance with our bid 
specifications.  Subsequently, in an effort to recoup its cost, Hartford filed a lawsuit against our 
construction management company (Henry Brothers) as well as our architect (ARCON) claiming they did 
not provide proper oversight to Grace Electric.  
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The case is being settled out of court.  Henry Brothers has agreed to pay Hartford $290,000 and Arcon 
has agreed to pay Hartford Insurance $35,000.  
 
The District has been asked to sign the attached settlement agreement by the attorneys for Henry 
Brothers and Arcon, limiting the District from filing any future, independent claims related to this case. 
 
The document was drafted and reviewed by Chris Petrarca of Hauser Izzo, LLC on our behalf, in 
conjunction with the attorneys for Hartford, Henry Brothers and Arcon. 
 
 

 

 


